Drake Neighborhood Association Board Meeting

Wednesday, Sept. 12, 7 p.m. 
Holiday Inn Express Meeting Room
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1. Call to Order 
Marty called the meeting to order at 7:00.
2. Welcome and Introductions
There were three non-board member residents present at the meeting and introduced themselves.  One attendee, Bonita Crow, attended to bring an issue to the board.  She and her husband recently moved to the Drake neighborhood.  They operate a home wine-tasting business from their home, which involves no sales or consumption of alcohol within their own home.  They are working with the city on obtaining the appropriate licenses to run this business and are having difficulties as they are told they need a liquor license.  She will let the DNA know if there is anything she needs from the board. 

3. Approval of Agenda and Previous Meeting’s Minutes
Deb moved for approval of the minutes from the August 8th meeting.  Lori seconded the motion and it carried with an aye vote.

4. Neighborhood Based Service Delivery/NEST Update
· Officer Laura Pascuzzi was introduced.  She will be replacing Deb Richardson. Laura’s contact information is 515.205.2245 (cell) or lapascuzzi@dmgov.org.
· Deb provided the neighborhood statistic reports.
· Deb provided an update on NEST:
· Commented on past NEST activity/progress in the neighborhood 
· Status of NEST – efforts are being reduced but details are not being released.  If problems increase, the police department will address.

· Ed provided an update on NBSD:
· Number of inspections has increased

· Enforcements have been reasonable
· Ed attended the Neighborhood Summit.  Would like to pursue the idea of licensing landlords.
5. Streeetscape update
· Bill provided an update on the streetscape project from a meeting earlier in the day   
· Hardcopy plan document circulated which needs to be reviewed by the board in more detail.  Document has incorporated feedback from previous neighborhood meetings and includes a variety of plans at different cost levels.
· City needs to put together a plan for the city manager and council.  By November, DNA needs to provide feedback on the following:

· Forest or University?

· How long of a stretch?

· Priorities?

· Funding

· The City has allocated approx $1 million for neighborhood improvements, $100k for design
· City may come up with 50% of the cost.  Remainder to come from private business, grants, the University, Univ. DNA, DNBA

· Grant writing resources available from city or Drake

· There has been no discussion on setting up a non-profit entity for the purposes of fund-raising.

· For the quarterly meeting on the 20th:

· Objective is to inform the general membership of the plans, get feedback and put together a prioritized list.
· Bill LaHay will create a summary for the meeting and survey forms for the meeting.
· Follow up to see if someone from the city can attend to provide details on the plans as needed.
· Will bring printout from the plans of the various options.  Jen will work with Lyle on putting the plan document on the website.
· Marty will send out mass e-mail to let members know of meeting topic/objective to encourage attendance.
6. Treasurers report 
· Trish provided the balance on the money market and checking accounts.  

· Trish also provided the income and expense statements as of the end of August.
7. Quarterly Meeting
Trish discussed plans for the upcoming quarterly meeting on Thursday, September 20th.  
· Meeting will be held at St. George’s Greek Orthodox at 35th & Cottage Grove.  Dinner will be provided.
· Business meeting will begin at 6:30, followed by discussion on the streetscape plans at 7:00

8. Kingman Island Cruise Follow up – Marty
Marty provided a recap of the Kingman Island Cruise, which was held on Saturday, September 8th. 
· There was a small turnout as compared to previous years, with many of the people from outside the neighborhood.  
· Discussion around possible reasons for the lack of attendance included publicity, other activities going on at the same time, and perception of the location within the neighborhood.  
· There was discussion on whether or not to continue the event next year, and if so, possibly moving it to a different weekend.

9. Committee Reports
a. Drake University
· Largest enrollment this year with 1063 first year students
· Community service day attracted 850 students
· Neighborhood Activity passes have been sent out

· Drake met with the Double Deuce owners following the shooting at 22nd and Forest in July.  The bar has been turned into a Drake Student only establishment.

b. Drake Business Association
· Dog Town Fest was cancelled.  This was noted in the newsletter.
· Looking to partner with DNA on events

· Next meeting is on Wednesday, September 19th.  They will be reviewing streetscape.
· Jen or Deb can be contacted if any business would like to be highlighted in the newsletter.
c. Civic Affairs
· The agenda for the Des Moines Planning & Zoning meeting on September 26th includes an item to go before the Board of Adjustments for the Walgreen’s at 31st and University to lease parking spaces to 3013 University (the old Thode’s building).  There are plans for the current owner to put a restaurant in this location but there are not currently enough parking spaces on the lot.

· Drake University opposes this motion as they want to purchase the building.
· There was discussion on this issue concerning safety as well as whether or not Walgreen’s should be allowed to do this, based on discussions that occurred at the time the Walgreen’s was built.  
· Mac moved and Bill seconded to send a letter to the Board of Adjustments to oppose the request based on the premise that Walgreen’s could then lease spaces to other businesses.  Motion carried with an aye vote and two abstains.  Marty will follow up with the letter.

d. Volunteer/Scheduling
· DNA will have a water station for DM marathon. Deb has the list of volunteers.
· Dolph is looking for residents who need assistance with snow removal.
e. Membership
· As a result of the membership flyers sent out, four 5-year memberships have been received.  Six are needed to break even.
f. Communications
· There was discussion on the current newsletter deadlines and if they provided enough time.

· Betsy will come up with new deadlines
g. Beautification
· Discussion on the fall clean-up efforts.   Currently planned for the end of October.  Kevin will follow up with Tiva on how to approach.
h. Special Events
· Kingman Island Cruise – previously discussed

· There was discussion about holding another social event with the DABA.  It was suggested to have a tailgate event at an upcoming Drake Football event.  Jennifer will discuss with DABA. 

10. Old Business: 

a. Two names, Lyle Erickson and Laurie Hilgeman, were presented as nominations for the Gladys Burkehead award, which will be presented in December. Discussion tabled to the October meeting.

b. Nominations are needed for the open board positions created as a result of Carl’s resignation.  There was discussion on two possible candidates, Claudia Schable and Bonita Crow.  It was decided to wait until the December meeting to fill the position as part of the annual election process.

11. Adjourn
Marty adjourned the meeting at 9:20 p.m.

